Excerpt from **ADOPTED MINUTES**

FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE IMPERIAL COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Wednesday, February 21, 2018 Location

William J. Thornburg Administration Center, Building 10 380 East Aten Road Imperial, CA 92251

1. INFORMATION TO THE PUBLIC

2. CALL TO ORDER

Procedural: 2.1 Call to Order

Board President Medina called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

Procedural: 2.2 Roll Call by Secretary

Board Secretary Jaime announced roll call as follows:

[...]

Procedural: 2.3 Pledge of Allegiance

Trustee Cardenas led the pledge of allegiance.

[...]

Presentation: 6.1 Student Success Scorecard Report by Jose Carrillo, Director of Institutional Research

Director of Institutional Research Jose Carrillo gave a PowerPoint presentation titled, 2017 Student Success Scorecard Overview.

He explained that the Scorecard comes from the California Community Colleges Board of Governor and is a performance measurement system that tracks student success across all 113 community colleges; it also represents transparency and accountability on student's progress and success.

He reviewed the data on the 2017 Scorecard based on the following student success indicators: College Profile, Remedial Cohort, Persistence Rates, 30+ Units, Completion, and Career Technical Education (CTE).

Trustee Edney asked why there was a two-year lag in data; Director Carrillo responded that this data is based on a six-year cohort beginning with 2015-16 data.

Trustee Edney asked why persistence rates are defined as three consecutive semesters and not four, and whether the District could collect more current and supportive data that is specific to IVC

students.

Trustee Sigmond inquired as to whether the District has a system that can collect this type of data to self-report to the Board and Administrators.

Trustee Hart indicated that the District understands that our students have obstacles to overcome more than other students in the State; however, we need to look at all obstacles that are causing our students not to complete.

Dr. Martha Garcia responded that the District is cognizant that it is important we have real time data available that is continually analyzed and desegregated to determine the factors whether positive or negative, especially when looking at the potential new funding formula and outcome metrics. She stated that the criteria used by the Chancellor's Office and research has shown that after three semesters students are most likely to succeed.

Dr. Garcia went on to say that the District is currently looking at a tool that predicts the success rates of our students as they are entering the institution and looks forward to sharing more information on this topic.

President Jaime added that the District does perform surveys of our students to research data that is incorporated into our plans.

Trustee Edney asked whether there is data on how many students seek counseling. Dr. Garcia shared that based on analysis conducted on fiscal year 2016-17, District Counselors and Student Services programs have provided 11,000 counseling services during this period, and these programs continually track services.

Jose Carrillo added that Dean Zielinski is spearheading a survey to obtain qualitative data that he will share with the Board.